Municipality of Argyle

Memo

To:

Alain D. Muise, CAO

From:

Kyle Boudreau

Date:

May 14th, 2023

Re: Courthouse Painting

On May 10th, 20223at 2:30 PM, a tender was opening for the above-noted project. The Director of Operational Services, Kyle Boudreau, Director of Finance, Marsha d'Eon, and Warden Danny Muise were in attendance. This tender was posted on the Nova Scotia Procurement site.

Two bids were received. One was from Garian Construction, and one was from Dynamo Coatings Ltd.

The bids were as follows:

- Dynamo Coatings Ltd-\$21721.00 +HST this tender did not have NS workers compensation letter, however after consulting with legal we are protected as long as they get it before commencement of work.
- 2. Garian Construction- \$46,475.00 + HST this tender is well above out budget but did include all documentation.

It is my recommendation at this time to send regret letter to Garian and send a conditional acceptance letter to Dynamo Coastings, condition alon them obtaining workers compensation in Nova Scotia.

Thanks,

Kyle Boudreau

Director of Operational Services